
Public Works Department 

STAFF REPORT 
 

SUBJECT: Soil Donation Request from Morgan Mill VFD 

MEETING: Public Works Committee – 07 JAN 2025 

DEPARTMENT:  Public Works 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams, P.E. 
 
 

BACKGROUND: 
The city received a request from the Morgan Mill Volunteer Fire Department for a donation of 200 cubic yards of soil 
material to assist in the construction a new firehouse and a helipad for emergency care flights.  
 

The city has a stockpile of approximately 300-350 cubic yards of soil material adjacent to the Airport Pump Station.  
 

Any material not donated would be used for city projects including cell construction at the Stephenville Landfill. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 
The soil material, with an estimated worth of $10 per cubic yard, is valued at $2,000.00 for the requested 200 CY. 

 

ENCLOSURE: 

Enclosed below is a copy of the request for material. 
Request from Morgan Mill Volunteer Fire Department 

  
From: John Sandstrom <jsand13231@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, January 6, 2025 12:03 PM 
To: Nick Williams <NWilliams@stephenvilletx.gov> 
Subject: “[EXTERNAL]” Fill for Morgan Mill VFD 
  
Nick, good morning. I am requesting 200 cubic yards of fill from the City of Stephenville to level the 
slabs of our new Firehouse and Helipad at the southwest corner of US 281 and CR 163.   
  
We anticipate beginning construction in the last half of January, 2025.  
  
John Sandstrom 
MMVFD Board, Training Officer, Fireman 
972-79-6782 

  CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  
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